
 

 

 

 

26th January 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 
This week, staff had training from Cambridgeshire Virtual 
School on ‘Recovery Through Relationships’. It showed 
some immersive films through Virtual Reality Headset/ 2D 
where the training is delivered online. The films immerse 
you into the world of a child / young person who is 
experiencing trauma which we got to experience through 
their eyes. It was very powerful staff training and 
completely confirmed that everything we do at Selwyn is 
built on the foundations of relationships; that goes for 
parents and carers too. 
 
Iguanas class 

Wow! What a week we have had in Iguanas. In art, we 
have begun our exploration of Van Gogh and using 
textures. We have seen huge improvements in our reading 
ages and our eagerness to read our class book in English 
and we have continued to approach maths with an open 
mind and a willingness to challenge ourselves. Learners 
have found a love for sticker art posters and our learning 
area is slowly becoming more colourful. We continue to 
work on our kindness in class and keeping an open dialogue about how we are feeling 
and how we can all support each other to get the very best out of our day. As per usual, 
it has been a joy to be with the Iguanas this week and I cannot wait to see what we can 
achieve and do next week. I hope you all have a wonderful and well rested weekend. 
Miss Hunko 
 

Crocodile class 

Good morning all readers, formal or informal? We have been looking at and using 

informal and formal language which we have been practising throughout the day as 

well as improving our phonics and handwriting which are both really coming on! I 

always say this, but it has been ANOTHER great week in our class and a pleasure 

to teach my pupils. We have been enjoying learning to tell the time playing 

maths bingo and starting to get onto some difficult work looking at collum 

addition and subtraction. We have been considering acceptable behaviour, 

online safety and got philosophical playing a board game asking us why we do 

things like, why do we go to the supermarket? We have been grouping animals 

by their diets; herbivores, omnivores and carnivores and the children have loved 

learning to do stop frame animation on their laptops for this week’s computing. I 

hope you all have had a great week too and have a well-deserved relaxing weekend! Miss McInnes 

 



Fox class  

As this week draws to a close, I am reminded of a fantastic opportunity I was lucky enough to have 32 years 

ago today. I arrived in Sydney on Australia Day to begin a fabulous six months as a nanny for two young 

children. I am so grateful for that chance to try something new, far away from my family. I think about your 

children and the fantastic opportunities they are given by yourselves at home and at school with us. They 

may not show their gratefulness now, but in time, when they get a chance to reflect on their childhoods, I’m 

sure they will. There is much evidence-based research now into the way that we can help children with 

positive childhood experiences; you can rest assured that we will all continue to do our utmost to give our 

best to your children while they’re here at Selwyn. A perfect example of new experiences was the new Star 

Wars chess set in Fox class this week. Not all of us can play chess, but those that could (staff and children) 

showed fantastic patience in helping those that couldn’t. We have some very good strategic young minds 

among us. Have a good weekend. Mrs Angell 

 

Final Thought 

I would like to start celebrating achievements and goals of staff and children at Selwyn. For this reason, I 

include a link below for Mrs Angell’s fundraising by running the Cambridge Half Marathon. We very much 

support her with this and will be there cheering her on. If anyone is able to donate a few pennies, I know her 

chosen charity will be very grateful. https://www.justgiving.com/page/charlotte-angell-

1705943974349?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fcharlotte-angell-

1705943974349&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email 

 

Have a good weekend. 
Rebecca Pine 

Headteacher 
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